TECHnically Speaking

TECH ALUMNI DAY 2005

Military Memorial Dedication



- photos by Ralph Baumheckel (1946)





On June 11, Tech Choir Alumni sang of it, politicians spoke of it, and the new military monument memorialized it, but those it honored did much more than that; they *lived* it, and *died* for it—Service to our Country.

On Alumni Day, the class of 1955 dedicated the new military memorial in front of the Arsenal Building. The memorial was conceived and designed by their Fiftieth Class Reunion Planning Committee. The bronze sculpture is the creation of Ben Foster of Lander, Wyoming. It symbolizes the sacrifices of the gallant service men and women who have given their lives in defending freedom for the citizenry of the United States of America. The monument was constructed by West Landscaping.

The five military seals represent the five branches of the United States Military. They are, in order from left to right: United States Army, United States Marines, United States Navy, United States Air Force, and United States Coast Guard. The inscription on the monument reads:

In Honor of All Arsenal Technical High School Alumni Who Have Served Our Country in the United States Military ~ Dedicated in 2005 by the Class of 1955 ~

The dedication program included speeches by **Howard Longshore**, *Navy*, former Tech principal, teacher and coach; **Ralph Tolan**, *Army*, American Legion; **James O'Donnell (1938)**, *Navy*, survivor of the USS Indianapolis; **Donald Myers (1961)**, *Marines*; **James Bohn (1955)**, *Air Force*; and **John Norman (1955)**, *Army*. U.S. Representative **Julia Carson** was also present and shared a few words of appreciation. The program concluded with the playing of "Taps."



In this issue...

Scholarships and	
Awards	2
Reunion News	3
Donors & Memorials	4-E
Response Form	7
Where Are They Now?	2

Alumni Day 2006 Saturday June 10



Tech Alumni Website: www.athsalumni.org

Tech High School Website:

titans.s716.ips.k12.

Email us at:

<u>TECHnicallySpeaking</u>

<u>@ameritech.net</u>

Nineteen **Scholarships** Awarded



Many thanks to our scholarship donors: Fern Messmer Roesch ('34), Joan Hornaday ('45), Ron Jackson ('53), Joyce Jackson ('55), Marilyn Hoffman ('60), Norman Terry ('61), Joan V. Persell, Ethel Houser and William Bumpas. Also, the Classes of 1953 and 1954, the Hunsberger Foundation, the Tech Guys and Friends, and several anonymous donors.

Seven Alumni Receive Anderson Awards

Winter Addresses

TECHnically Speaking

Published semi-annually by the Arsenal Technical High School Alumni Association, Inc., P. O. Box 1162, Indianapolis, IN 46206-1162, (317) 693-5459.

Additional copies are available upon request. George Messmer Memorial Scholarships: \$2,500 each to Jenna K. Smith (Rhodes College) and Phylicia D. Harris (Butler University).

November 2005

Earl Terry Memorial Scholarships: \$2,500 each to Kristin M. Valentine (Spelman College) and Denisha R. Thomas (Texas Southern University).

Class of 1954 Scholarships: \$2,000 each to Lindsey J. Cash (Indiana University) and Cherrell L. Dancy (Xavier University of Louisiana).

Alumni Association Scholarship: \$2,000 to Thomas A. Heustis (Purdue University).

Ron Jackson Scholarship: \$2,000 to Emily L. Angel (University of Evansville).

Nelson G. Steele Scholarship: \$1,500 to Faren S. Jones (IUPUI).

Joan V. Persell Scholarship: \$1,000 to J'anthanee L. Bonner (IUPUI).

Tech Guys & Friends Scholarship: \$1,000 to **Derek A. Brutz** (IUPUI).

Class of 1945 Scholarship: \$1,000 to Julie M. Davis (IUPUI).

Class of 1953 Scholarship: \$1,000 to Jessica L. Adams (Ball State University).

Ethel Houser Memorial Scholarship: \$1,000 to Khadijah El Shabazz (Indiana University).

Ruth Deane Taylor Allen Memorial Scholarship: \$1,000 to Cormelito L. Burns (Tennessee State University).

Hunsberger Foundation Scholarship: \$1,000 to Brittany Mitchell (Indiana University).

Harlon and Helen Hicks Memorial Scholarship: \$1,000 to Dej'a J. Jones (IUPUI).

John M. Hoffman Memorial Scholarship: \$1,000 to Tiffany E. Leachman (Evangel University).

Wilma Sims Harrell Memorial Scholarship: \$600 to Tashaye Byrdsong (Fisk University).

On November 2, seven Tech alumni were honored by the ATHS Alumni Association at a luncheon held in their honor on the Tech Campus. Each was presented a Hanson H. Anderson award, named to honor Tech's principal from 1937 to 1958. Recipients of this distinguished award are selected on the basis of those qualities that Mr. Anderson personified, those of outstanding personal achievement and success in their lives, and in community service.

Recipients were: Gilbert Bierman ('52), Kathryn West Poulimas ('53), David Huff ('54), Edgar Lamb ('52), Norman Wilson ('52), Norman Terry ('61), Laura Mays ('53). Congratulations!

If you have different summer and winter addresses and phone numbers, please advise the Alumni Office at 317 693-5459. This will help with our mailing of the newsletter. Thank you.

2005-2006 ATHS Alumni Association Board of Directors:

President, Ronald Jackson ('53); Vice President, Bob Book ('48); Treasurer, Ted Vest ('50); Corresponding Secretary, Wanda Towner Harris ('48); Recording Secretary/Alumni Day Activities Director, Phyllis Lewellyn Taylor ('55); Finance Director, Nancy Pierson Adams ('60), Ways and Means Director, Linda Clark Hunter ('64); Newsletter Editor, Jerry Troxel ('68); Scholarship Director, Marilyn Hicks Hoffman ('60); Reunion Coordinator, Betty Brock Stucker ('50); On Campus Liaison, Mary Lou Hurley Manka ('49).

Advisors: Wally Potter ('40), Joe Fuller ('82), Fred Sullivan ('54), Lillian Zambon Watson ('48).





Send your reunion news to <u>TECHnicallySpeaking</u> @ameritech.net

CLASS REUNION NEWS

Class of 1942 Sixty-fifth Reunion June 2007

The Class of 1942 is looking toward our 65th reunion in 2007. Tentative plans include meeting on the Friday night before Alumni Day (the exact date of which is not yet set). Please forward any name and address changes of class members to the Alumni Association and to **Ruth Hiatt**, 317 745-5241.

Class of 1946 Sixtieth Reunion June 9, 2006

Mark your calendars **NOW** to attend our 60th Reunion luncheon at the River Walk Banquet Hall, 6729 Westfield Blvd., Indianapolis. Co-chairman of our Reunion Committee is **Nancy Dye Talbott**, 317 848-8928, ntalbott@aol.com. Please provide Nancy with any address changes or information about deceased class members.

Class of 1954 Reunion Update

From proceeds of our 50th reunion in 2004, we were able to offer two \$2,000 scholarships to 2005 graduates. Congratulations to **Lindsey J. Cash**, who is attending Indiana University and is majoring in Elementary Education, and **Cherrel L. Dancy**, who is majoring in Pharmacy at Xavier University.

With the leftover funds we purchased a brick (Class of 1954) which will be placed with other named bricks in the new walkway on campus. The remaining money was donated to the ATHS Endowment Fund.

Class of 1955 Fiftieth Reunion Update

Many thanks to all Tech alumni as well as loyal friends of Tech who helped our class achieve its goal of \$25,000. Also, on behalf of the Class of 1955, a donation of \$4,850 was made to the Tech Endowment Fund. The money came to us through generous contributions, a silent auction which was highly successful, and other reunion events.



On Alumni Day, we presented the school a beautiful military memorial which was placed on the south side of the Arsenal building. It stands to honor those alumni who have served, are serving, and will serve in the U.S. military. See article on page 1.

Fifty-first Reunion June 24, 2006

A big thank you to my committee and outside helpers for making our 50th reunion possible and one to be very proud of. Plans are in the works for June 24, 2006, at Garfield Park for our "51st." More to follow later. **Patti Rodgers Campbell**, 317 888-5196.

Class of 1956 Fiftieth Reunion June 9, 2006

Our 50th reunion will be celebrated with a dinner/dance at Valle Vista Country Club on Friday, June 9, 2006. Registration forms will be mailed in January. If you do not receive the mailing, you may contact **Sharon Bergdoll Kelly** by telephone at 317-841-8515, by email at Bergdoll Kelly by telephone at 317-841-8515, by email at Bergdoll56@msn.com; or watch for a registration form in the April edition of TECHnically Speaking. Tech graduates from any year will be welcome at this event.

Class of 1957 Fiftieth Reunion 2007

Even though 2007 seems to be a long time off, 1957 was as but yesterday, even if it was worlds away. Now the class of 1957 is planning our 50th anniversary, a reunion of friends. To help with the planning, please contact: **Alice Holman Brown**, 317 862-6873, faydiddle@peoplepc.com, or **John Wampner**, 317 888-2353, jwampner@aol.com

Class of 1958 Fiftieth Reunion 2008

The 1958 Class committee held a meeting in August to discuss plans for our 50th Reunion. Class members are encouraged to call and give their current addresses and name changes, if any, so that all our class can be kept up to date on information. If you would like to help with our awesome task, please let us know. For information on meeting dates call **Sylvia Burton Horner**, (317) 485-5522 or **Pat Seay Camden**, (317) 257-1578. We would like to hear from you.

Class of 1960 Reunion Recap

The class of 1960 held its 45th reunion party on Saturday, June 18, 2005. The event was held at the Valle Vista Country Club. Approximately 100 guests enjoyed the buffet and evening of dancing. The class is now planning for its 50th reunion in 2010.

Class of 1975 Thirtieth Reunion

We are currently in the process of planning our 30th reunion. Anyone who has not been contacted, please call **Vickie Maddox** at 317 847-3092.

Class of 1976 Thirtieth Reunion

Contact **Dwayne Engram**, 317 927-0031 to help begin planning this event. Possible consideration of a cruise for all interested.

Memorial Gifts to the Tech Alumni Association



Thank you for your generous support of Tech and its students, through your memorial giving.

Donated by: In Memory/Honor of:

Ann & Alan Levinsohn In memory of Walter Smith, 1953

John J. Small, 1956 In memory of James R. Latz, 1956

Ronald J. Jackson, 1953 In memory of Russ Jackson, 1954

Donald J. Baden, 1950 In memory of Donald C. Stokes, 1950

Raphael Galerman, 1941 In memory of Virginia M. O'Drain Galerman, 1941

 $oldsymbol{ol}oldsymbol{oldsymbol{ol}ol{ol}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}}$

Christian Sipf, 1967 and the family In memory of Eileen Hart, 1969 of Carroll E. Sipf

Dawn Hawkins deBracy In memory of Walter Kent Hawkins, 1937 Irvin V. Stuart, 1965 In memory of Ken Beight, 1965

P. Diane Bowman Comstock, 1957 In memory of Wanda L. Smith Moon, 1938

John C. Toenjes In memory of Alice M. Anderson Toenjes, 1940

Jan Wolf Holland, 1940 Sylvia A. Kleiner Watt, 1955 In memory of Gloria A. Kleifgen Anderson, 1955

Max Hodson, 1946 In memory of Glenn R. Reasner, 1946

Gladys E. Settle Shelton, 1948 In memory of Elizabeth A. Hall Donoghue, 1949

William L. Bolen, 1938 In memory of Hartwell Kayler, 1936

Carolyn Sandstrom Baker, 1954 In memory of S. Ann Davenport Moore, 1954

John J. (Jack) Miller, 1959 In memory of Donna A. Weaver Webb, 1959

Howard L. Longshore, Jr. In memory of Rosaline Petrovich Longshore, 1935

Mike Allen In memory of Marsha L. Roberts Allen, 1961

in memory of Marsha L. Roberts Allen,

Rose Marie Warner Kirsch, 1939 In memory of Joseph Kirsch, 1938

James B. Gulley, 1966 In honor of William Penick, 1965

Lois Faris Lastinger, 1955 In memory of Paul Vaughn Faris, 1948

John L. Kanouse, 1956

Jeff and Mari Bobbs Ollie and Janice Plaskett Capshaw, 1965

Carolyn S. Aiter Kanouse, 1958

Doris Davis

Crystal Allison

Bob and Janie Gough Dean and Eleanor Walters

James G. Woodruff, 1949

Ed and Ami Starr In memory of Robert D. Byrd
Christian E. Sipf In memory of Stanley W. Sipf, 1952, Korean War Veteran

Larry I. Bland, 1958 and In memory of Ruth B. Hinchman Kuerst, 1933

Joellen Kuerst Bland, 1958

Cpl. Lewis E. Woodruff. Jr., 1944

Robin L. Kares, 1973 In memory of L. Keith Loyd, 1948

Marilyn Hotz, 1947 In memory of Ella Sengenberger, Cannon Staff Advisor

Jeanine C. Stephenson Keen, 1955In memory of Lowell Clark Stephenson, 1934Harry A. Franz, 1939In memory of Mitzi A Airhart Franz, 1944Betty J. Brock Stucker, 1950In memory of Robert S. Stucker, 1949

William S. Mortimer, 1937 and In memory of Irwin A. (Buzz) Ward, 1941 Jane B. Gage Mortimer, 1941

Ronald G. Dowell, 1950 In memory of Walter F. Hart, 1949

Lois Hamman Scheffe, 1945 In memory of Richard R. Brunnhoeffer, 1944
Sharon A. Stewart, 1959 In memory of LaVerne Stewart, 1931

Carl R. Lindstrom, 1945 In memory of Martha R. Elliott Lindstrom, 1941 John V. Wampner, 1957 In memory of Mary Killie Roll, 1923 and

Ruth Killie Wampner, 1925

Nina G. Douglas Jackson, 1959

Lillian M. Zambon Watson, 1948

In memory of N. Dale Watson, Jr., 1948

Linda Romack Sexson, 1954 In memory of Marilyn Stewart Sparks, 1954 and

Graham Nell, 1954

In memory of Lewis E. Woodruff, 1921 and

Wanda Robinson Sodoma, 1945 In memory of Doris Walker Corson, 1945

Memorial Gifts, continued



Anonymous, 1957 In memory of Departed Classmates of 1957 Bonnie G. Priest, 1958 In memory of Thelma Miller Priest, 1923 Violet (Vi) Condon Walton, 1941 In memory of Victor E. Condon, 1940 Carol J. Brockey Carter, 1948 In memory of Pat Bradway Moriarty, 1949 Jay H. Romack, 1948 In memory of Curtis Romack, 1945 Robert Romack, 1946 Richard H. Brennan, 1935 In memory of Ruth K. Patterson Brennan, St. John's Academy, Norma L. McClintock Lowry, 1938 In memory of Cecil and Anna McClintock, parents Margaret J. Gommel Jurkiewicz, 1937 In memory of Hugh Eugene Gommel, 1939 Alberta E. Matkze Buckman, 1955 In memory of Ted Surchevich, 1954 Henry (Hank) Meier, 1947 In memory of Edward J. Griffin, 1947 John J. Bauer, 1955 In honor of Sue Collins Bauer, 1955 on their 48th Anniversary Lowell R. Kirkbride, 1960 In memory of Gilbert E. Kirkbride, 1955 The RCA Retirement Birthday Club In memory of Catherine J. Akin Stevens, 1939 Wilma A. Barrow, 1934 In memory of Mabel Goddard Kimber, Tech teacher **Violet Seiwert** In memory of Lawrence J. Seiwert, 1940 Delores A. McNiel Burger, 1950 In memory of Patricia L.Hewitt, 1950 James F. Settle, 1947 In memory of Dr. H. Dean Evans, 1947 Betty J. Fowler Settle, 1946 George C. Lawlis, 1936 Hazel M. Fowler Lawlis, 1936 Gregory F. Dale Karen S. Belles Howell, 1959 In memory of Jeannette Hunt Johnston, 1960 Lewis C. Beem, 1965 In memory of Ernie Cline, 1950 John Hurrle, Teacher Lester Bolander, Teacher Georgia Cox Cannaday, 1939 In memory of Catherine J. Atkins Stevens, 1939 Evelyn J. Ludt, 1939 Betty Davis McCain, 1939 Jean Evans Page, 1939 Martha L. Brenner Scherer, 1939 Judith A. Turpin Cull, 1951 In memory of William F. Cull, 1950 William Robert Cook, 1962 In memory of William H. Cook, 1927 Karen S. Spaw Gonzales, 1969 In memory of Thomas G. Adams, 1968 Diane Bowman Comstock, 1957 In memory of Howard Beall, 1947 and a Tech teacher Betty I. Eastes Knox, 1945 In memory of William (Bill) Eastes, 1946 Phillip W. Paulson, 1974 In memory of his mother Ruth H. Paulson

Endowment Fund Contributions

Contributions since March 2005

Tech Guys and Gals Scholarship Donors

2005 Year to Date Contributions

Tech Legion (\$500-\$999): Thomas A. Jordon, 1951, In memory of Bill Jordon, 1942 and Howard Jordon, 1949; Tech Class of 1984

Honor Society (\$150-\$499): Carl Auch, 1943; Richard Bowman, 1959, In memory of Mr. & Mrs. Russell Bowman; Ruth Jordon Hiatt, 1942, In memory of Mary Jordon Smith, 1946 and Agnes Jordon, 1940; Tech Class of 1954

Friends of Tech (Up to \$150): Howard L. Longshore, Jr., In memory of wife, Rosaline Petrovitch, 1935; Ethel R. Normington Nichols, 1951

Robert Bishop ('51), Tom ('53) and Beth Bohlsen, Bob Book ('48), Charles Caplinger ('49), Howard and Janet Catt, Ted Chadwick ('42), Louis ('59) and Sandy Miller ('61) Drexler, Jack ('41) and June ('42) Hanna, Ron Jackson ('53), Doris Johnston Koeppe ('53), Paul Korak ('54), Mary Lou Manka ('49), Robert T. Marshall ('60), Mac McDaniel ('49), Adrienne Gasaway Nell ('54) - In Memory of Graham Nell ('54), Phil Nolting ('53), Max F. Page ('52), Don Parish ('59), Bill ('52) and Jody Pruitt, Bill Roepke ('50), Kent Smith ('59), Joe ('52) and Donna ('51) Sexson, Don Skillman ('57), Ted Vest ('50), Paul G. Wilson ('71), Jerry Woempner ('53).

ATHS Alumni Association Contributing Members

We acknowledge those who have contributed \$10.00 or more to the ATHS Alumni Association during the past six months. Thank You!!

Donating to your **Alumni Association**

Your donations to the Tech Alumni Association are tax deductible. They help support projects which provide scholarships to deserving students, and improve the quality of school life for all Tech students.

Many employers will match your donations on a dollarfor-dollar basis. Check with your employer.

The Tech Alumni Association can now accept donations of stock, as well as cash gifts.



CLASS OF 1927

Henry E. Gibson

CLASS OF 1930

Frank A. Baird

CLASS OF 1931

Kenneth E. Bodenheimer

CLASS OF 1933

Paul W. Baumann

CLASS OF 1934

Richard B. Buschmann Fern Messmer Roesch Frank J. Skufca

CLASS OF 1935

Betty J. Ullrey Haines Mary V. Louderback Maynard

CLASS OF 1936

Robert W. Basore Opal L. Adams Carmichael Amos Childers Charles C. Huppert Edward C. Plummer

CLASS OF 1937

Mary Lou Wilks Childers William G. Lewis Kemp F. Martin George E. Maynard Louis B. McIntosh

CLASS OF 1938

Helen H. Kottlowski

CLASS OF 1939

Robert E. Bailey Francis H. Balcom, MD Elmer R. Brown Floyd E. Cotton Robert M. Coyner Joseph H. Gault Mary Geraldine Strain

Keever Norma M. Auch Scahill Albert F. Slater Ralph Eugene Stack Regina Charpie Wilhite Robert F. Young

CLASS OF 1940

Roland W. Butcher Florence E. Hundley Mount Rosemary Sandy

CLASS OF 1941

Jesse O. Hillock Charles J. Jones Dorothy J. Ward Nierman Martha E. Murphy Pierce-Vernon D. Schenck

CLASS OF 1942

Warren T, Buschmann Robert A. Henley Betty J. Alexander Jones Helen M. Whitehead McKinney Richard R. Morrow

Robert L. Payne Robert E. Reinhardt

CLASS OF 1943

Sherrill T. Arvin Alfred D. Dixon Charles M. Pope Douglas L. Walker Joanna Smith Walker B. C. (Mills) Williams

CLASS OF 1944

William P. Hill Virginia Rouse Morrow M. Louise Thomas Shannon Stanton V. Sheppard John R. Wells

CLASS OF 1945

Jeannette F. Foltz Foster William G. Foster Barbara L. Jones Havey L. Eugene Hobbs H. Joan Hornaday William R. Hotz Donald E. Katzenberger Patricia I. Palmer Lawlis Patricia L. Adam Poe Robert F. Porter Betty Lou Balcom Rehfus Louella M. Reinhardt Rosina Menonna Schuler Charles E. Shank Barbara A. Hacker Squires Janet A. McDonnell

Sterrett Marilyn A. Miller Vickery

The Class of 1945

CT.ASS OF 1946

Ralph E. Baumheckel Donald E. Lewis

CLASS OF 1947

E. Joan Bryant Carroll William M. Karandos Lawrence R. Moore Jack E. Moorhead David L. Smith

CLASS OF 1948

Donald E. Bowman Donald C. Bulthaup Delores J. Shumm Curry Wanda F. Towner Harris Gerald R. McCarrel Martha I. Auch Moorhead Philip E. Patenaude William E. Rinehart Richard F. Terwilliger

CLASS OF 1949

Herman H. Albright Richard D. Campbell William R. Gunning Mary Lou Hurley Manka

CLASS OF 1950

James R. East Harold V. Greenwald Mary Jane Haldeman Theodore (Ted) C. Vest Martin D. Walker Wilma J. Goens Wells

CLASS OF 1951

Ernest H. Henninger Glenn F. Holle Thomas A. Jordan Ethel R. Normington Nichols

CLASS OF 1952

Ira E. Hider Campbell Max F. Page William Wurster

CLASS OF 1953

Janet C. Bowman Long Raymond F. Smith

CLASS OF 1954

F. Thomas Gunning Dale W. Herrington David C. Huff Allan S. Norris Robert L. Parsons Fred D. Sullivan

CLASS OF 1955

Bill Barringer Patricia M. Mayer Herrington H. Dean Jarvis Rex C. Marshall Iames R. Stearsman Barbara Schmidt Sullivan

CLASS OF 1956

Duke Thomas Low Bill K. Realey Frank F. Woods

CLASS OF 1957

Harold D. Owens Donald L. Sedam Jerry A. Taylor

CLASS OF 1958

James E. Kendrick Michael G. Taft

CLASS OF 1959

Richard E. Bowman Sharon N. Coffee Shelton Daniel W. Short

CLASS OF 1960

Nancy B. Pierson Adams Garalynn S. Hughes Rarlow

Thomas L. Hart

CLASS OF 1961 David G. Bodenheimer

CLASS OF 1962

Walter C. Bolinger Sandra L. Brooks Bond Michael Klein Linda J. Duncan Snell

CLASS OF 1963

Eric W. Alm Nora L. Newkirk Liederbach

CLASS OF 1964

Fredric L. Snow Rosemary Ellen Koelling

CLASS OF 1965

Evelyn (Effie) Lewin Joseph S. Sowder

CLASS OF 1966

Jerry J. Miller **Gregory Young**

CLASS OF 1967

Relis D. Cline II

CLASS OF 1969 William R. Buckley Frank M. Gemmill

CLASS OF 1970

James M. Richards

CLASS OF 1971

Ronald E. Herald Ronald R. Thompson

CLASS OF 1972

Eva Britt Pridemore

CLASS OF 1973

Hillard O. Hahn, Jr John C. Happersberger

CLASS OF 1974

Philip W. Paulson

CLASS OF 1976 Dwayne Engram

CLASS OF 1977 Stephanie Rodrigues Engram

CLASS OF 1995

James E. Denny

FRIENDS OF TECH

William Harris Seventh Tech Sarasota Florida Satellite reunion

Shari Sowder

Lost and **Found**

Found—a cow bell from the early 1940's that is engraved with Room 200 on it, along with some ball scores. Found by Dorothy Lowe Alexander ('46). She also has a very small block "T" pin with a chain attached to it that might go on a sports sweater. She would like to get these back to the owners. You may contact Dorothy in the summer at 317 877-9049 or winter 941 346-9049.

Found on Alumni Day—a set of keys, 3 on a ring. Please contact the Alumni Office at 317 693-5459 and leave your name and phone number, and we will get back to you.

Tech Alumni Response Form

All checks should be made payable to the **ATHS Alumni Association**, and mail should be sent to: **ATHS Alumni Association**, **P.O. Box 1162**, **Indianapolis**, **IN 46206-1162**

Name and Address

Note: Name and address changes may also be sent by email to <u>TECHnicallySpeaking</u> @ameritech.net

Name:					Class Year		
	First	Middle	(Maiden)	Last			
Address:							
City/State	/Zip:						
Telephone #:			Name or a	Name or address change? If yes, check here:			

Contributions

All contributions are tax deductible. If your employer will match this contribution, please enclose a company Matching Gifts form.

ROM: Name(s)	Class Year:	
[IN MEMORY OF: Name(s)	Class Year:]	
If you do not want this gift acknow	vledged in the n	newsletter, please check here:
Scholarship Fund	Amount:	
General Fund (including TECHnically Speaking)	Amount:	
Total Enclosed:		

Merchandise Order

Quantity	Item	Circle size(s)	Price	Shipping	Total Amount
	3rd ed. K.P. Singh print of Tech campus (unframed)		\$75.00 ea	\$7.00 ea	
	Tech Sweatshirt (white)	M L XL XXL	\$17.00 ea \$20.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Sweatshirt (green)	M L XL XXL	\$17.00 ea \$20.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech T-shirt (white)	M L XL XXL	\$10.00 ea \$13.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech T-shirt (green)	M L XL XXL	\$11.00 ea \$14.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Polo Shirt (white)	M L XL	\$15.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Zippered Tote		\$10.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Mouse Pad		\$6.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
Ship to:			Total Enclo	sed	
			Phone # _		



Non-Profit. Org. U.S. Postage PAID Indianapolis, IN Permit No. 2016

Return Service Requested

ALUMNI DAY-JUNE 10, 2006

Where Are They Now?



David L. Smith ('47) is currently living in Fishers, Indiana, and has written a book, Hoosiers in Hollywood, to be published in 2006. It will be an encyclopedic history of Hoosier contributions to the art of motion pictures, from the beginning of silent film to the present... Judith Turpin Cull ('51) lives in Mulege, Baja California Sur, Mexico, "a village which is smaller than the Tech campus, and with less population than the 1950 combined student body. It gives me time to appreciate the values learned at Techpatience!"... The Rev. Charles (Chuck) Robertson ('57), Pastor of Wilshire Presbyterian Church in Los Angeles, was one

of 45 "children of Abraham"—15 Jews. 15 Christians, and 15 Muslims—on an interfaith pilgrimage to the Holy Land, in February. They worshipped together in the traditions and places of worship of all three faiths, rather than in interfaith services where accommodations are made to one another's beliefs. More information this pilgrimage can be found at www.abraham.la... Kris Shaw ('91) is working all over the country as a standup comedian, and has done several television commercials as well. More information about Kris and upcoming performances is available at www.krisshaw.com

8th Annual Florida Reunion Once again we will have the "Florida Satellite Reunion," at beautiful Siesta Beach in Sarasota, Florida. We had the largest crowd ever this past February.

We will have another day in the sun at the beach. I have reserved Saturday, February 25th at the Siesta Beach Gazebo, just south of the large pavilion. As always, I strongly suggest that you arrive around 10 a.m, as parking continues to be scarce. If you know of others who may be interested, please invite them. Please bring along a covered dish to share, and I will furnish meat and soft drinks.

I am looking forward to seeing you in February. Please contact me at 941 359 8593 or 1-888-287-6325 or *joritas@cs.com*, should you have questions. **Jo Rita Perry Stevens**